

Topcliffe Parish Council

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Topcliffe Parish Council held on
Thursday 1st July at 7.15pm in the village hall.

21/025 Apologies

Apologies received and accepted from from Cllr Collard & Cllr Bruce. Apologies also received from Cllr Bardon.

21/026 To Note any Declarations of Interest

No Declarations Interests.

21/027 Public Participation

A member of the public raised an issue with a streetlight outside the Chapel, no 118, which is flashing throughout the day and also the one attached to the Mount is not working.

The loose manhole cover on entrance go A168 is still not repaired, the Clerk will chase this up.

21/028 Reports from Ward Councillors

Cllr Robson advised that the planning department were still working with the owner and English Heritage to come to a satisfactory agreement regarding planning at the Methodist Chapel.

Dalton Industrial Estate extension is scheduled to go to the Planning Committee on 29th July and an informal meeting will take place to look at conditions with the parish council.

21/029 Minutes

It was resolved that the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 3rd June 2021 be signed as a correct record

21/030 To Consider Issues Relating to Parish Open Spaces including:

1. Dalton Industrial Estate Development as 21/028
2. HGV Tracking update - Jim McClusky (NYCC) advised that 2 tracking exercises have been done. The 1st time there were no incidents but the second time 2 were seen and 2 warnings were issued. The signage on the way into the village will be illuminated and, following this, a volunteering exercise will be moved forwards.
3. Operation Spartan is ongoing and Cllr Beckwith is progressing with this.

21/031 Finance

It was resolved that payments be approved and receipts noted

Appendix i

21/032 Planning Applications

None

21/033 Correspondence

1. Cllr Collard looked at the fencing in the play area and will keep checking for signs of animals getting in
2. The stonemason will commence work on the Jubilee Garden wall in July
3. HDC have written to the council to request information regarding the spend of CIL Money spend

21/034 To receive members' reports/observations

Cllr Beckwith suggested consideration for a village tidy day later in the year, this will be an agenda item for the August meeting.

21/035 Next Meeting

It was resolved the date and time of the next meeting be Thursday 5th August 2021 at 7.15pm

The meeting closed at 7.36pm

Signed
Chairman
Date